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SCHOLARSHIPS/BURSARIES/AWARDS/PRIZES

FOR INFORMATION

1. Policies on Use of Unexpended Income in Award Accounts

At its meeting of September 10, 2001, the Property & Finance Committee approved the Policy for Use of
Unexpended Income in Award Endowments and the Policy to Recapitalize Unexpended Income in UWO
Award Accounts, as outlined below:

POLICY FOR USE OF UNEXPENDED INCOME IN AWARD ENDOWMENTS:
In order to maximize the effective use of unexpended income in award endowments, an annual
review of award accounts will be done.

• The Registrar's Office and the Faculty of Graduate Studies, in consultation with the
Division of Financial Services, will review the UWO held award accounts and revise
either the award value and/or the number of awards available up to the annual UWO
endowed allocation for spending.

• Foundation Western awards will be reviewed by the Executive Director and either the
award value and/or the number of awards available will be revised to maximize the
effective use of Foundation Western's endowment funds.



very old or were given as a bequest or memorial where no contact name was provided.  In these cases,
Financial Services, the Office of the Registrar and the Faculty of Graduate Studies usually consult with
the Faculty for which the fund is held before making changes.
For the other 30% of funds, donors are contacted whenever possible to allow the transfer of excess
income to the capital account.  Although current award agreements and provisions include a clause
allowing the University to increase award values or numbers to meet the needs of students, documents
prior to April 2000 do not include this stipulation.  Transfers of excess income to capital have required
approval by the donor(s) whenever possible, which has delayed the increase in awards by as much as 6
weeks.

The above policies will improve administrative efficien



Ontario Medical Association Student Bursaries (Faculty of Medicine & Dentistry, Medicine)
Awarded to students in the undergraduate Medicine program who demonstrate financial need. These
bursaries were established by generous donations from medical alumni and friends and the Ontario
Medical Foundation.

Value: Approximately $5,000 will be available in 2001-2002, but the amount available in future years
will vary based on funds received.  Bursaries will be valued at a minimum of $1,000 each.
Effective May 2001

M. E. (Peggy) Collins Memorial Awards (Faculty of Graduate Studies)
Awarded to a part-time graduate student in a part-time designated graduate program who achieves a
minimum 78% academic average in courses completed.  Preference will be given to individuals who are
in the workforce full time; have family commitments; are involved in the community at Western or the
community at large. Applications are available through the Society of Graduate Students Office and must
be completed by October 31. Applications must be accompanied by an essay (max. 250 words) describing
the candidate’s commitments to work, family and community involvement.  Selection will be made a
committee appointed by the Professional and Managerial Association (PMA) with undergraduate and
graduate faculty representation in consultation with the Faculty of Graduate Studies.

This award was  made possible by generous donations from the family, friends and colleagues of Peggy
Collins, a long-time employee of Western.  It is hoped that this award will help to continue Peggy’s
unending efforts to support others in their meaningful struggles to balance family, career and personal
development.  Established through Foundation Western.

Value:  Up to 2 at $1,000, depending on funds available
Effective May 2001

M. E. (Peggy) Collins Memorial Awards (Any Undergraduate Faculty)
Awarded to a mature undergraduate student who is taking one or more part-time credit courses at
Western. Selection will be based on academic achievement in courses completed and preference will be
given to individuals who are in the workforce full time; have family commitments; are involved in the
community at Western or the community at large.  Applications are available through Student Financial
Services in the Office of the Registrar and must be completed by October 31.  Applications must be
accompanied by an essay (max 250 words) describing the candidate’s motivation for returning to school
as a mature student and any commitments to work, family and community involvement. Selection will be
made by Student Financial Services in consultation with a committee appointed by the Professional and
Managerial Association (PMA) with undergraduate and graduate faculty representation.

This award was  made possible by generous donations from the family, friends and colleagues of Peggy
Collins, a long-time employee of Western.  It is hoped that this award will help to continue Peggy’s
unending efforts to support others in their meaningful struggles to balance family, career and personal
development. Established through Foundation Western.



Science (Faculty of Graduate Studies, Engineering Science)
Awarded to full-time Masters or Doctoral students conducting research in Engineering Science with
preference given to students in Electrical or Computer and Software Engineering. Recipients will be
selected by the Province of Ontario or the Faculty of Graduate Studies based on the criteria identified by
the OGS or OGSST programs. 

Preference for receiving funding from General Motors of Canada Limited will be given to individuals
who meet one or more of the following additional criteria:  are female; are members of a visible, cultural
or ethnic minority; have a physical disability; are the first members of their families to attend a university.
These scholarships were established by a generous contribution from General Motors of Canada Limited. 

Value:   Approximately $6,400 will be available beginning in 2001-2002 provided that recipients are
found. With government matching funds, this will provide at least $19,200 to graduate students in
Engineering Science. The value of the scholarships will increase as the allocation for spending generated
by the capital increases.
Effective May 2001

General Motors of Canada Limited Graduate Scholarships in Engineering Science (Faculty of Graduate
Studies, Engineering Science)
Awarded annually to full-time Masters or Doctoral students entering first year of their graduate program
in Engineering Science based on academic achievement (minimum 80% admission average).  Preference
will be given to students conducting research in Electrical or Computer and Software Engineering. This
scholarship may be retained provided that the recipient maintain an 80% average.  A new recipient will
not be selected unless the current recipient fails to qualify or graduates.  Recipients will be selected by a
committee of Members of the Faculty of Graduate Studies from Engineering Science. The Selection
Committee should consult the Faculty of Graduate Studies to determine what other sources of graduate
funding may be held concurrently with this scholarship. Recipients may not hold this scholarship beyond
the normal duration for funding at the graduate level.  Consult the Graduate Studies calendar for details.

Preference for receiving these scholarships will be given to individuals who meet one or more of the





Awarded to a full-time undergraduate student in any year beyond year one of a French program with a
minimum 85% academic average. This scholarship was established through Foundation Western by a
bequest from Stephanie Spinks (BA’60, French).

Value:  $1,000 (s.a. Stephanie Spinks Arts Scholarship in the award revisions below.)
Effective May 2001



Change in criteria from:  Funded through the generosity of Richard J. Schmeelk, general partner of
Wyvern Partners (New York) and Chairman of Wyvern Canada, the Fellowships have two purposes:  to
improve understanding between French-speaking and English-speaking Canadians and to enhance
working relationships between the business community and government in Canada.  Fields of study
include a Master's program in Business Administration or Commerce, Public Administration, the Applied
Sciences (e.g. Engineering), or the Social Sciences (e.g. Political Science). Up to two fellowships
(Master's level) each in the amount of $15,000 per annum for up to two years, will be awarded annually to
French-language candidates who will take their fellowships at The University of Western Ontario and to



studies in any faculty who have been admitted to Western as mature students and whose average falls
within the 70-79%  range after Year I.   Students may retain this award until graduation provided that
their academic average does not fall below 70%.  These awards were created through the generosity of the
Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW)-London Club. 

To:  Awarded to full-time undergraduate female students entering second year studies in any faculty who
has been admitted to Western as mature students and whose average falls within the 70-79% range after
Year I.  Recipients may retain this award until graduation provided that their academic average does not
fall below 70%.  New students will not be selected unless one of the current award holders fails to qualify
or graduates. These awards were created through the generosity of the Canadian Federation of University
Women (CFUW)-London Club. 

Mildred I. Walker OSOTF Award (Faculty of Health Sciences, Nursing)
Change effective date from May 2001 to May 2002

Andrew Grant Scholarship, No. 1 (Faculty of Social Science, Economics)
Change in value from $750 to $800 effective May 2001

Andrew Grant Scholarship, No. 2 (Faculty of Social Science, Economics)
Change in value from $750 to $800 effective May 2001

Andrew Grant Scholarship, No. 3 (Faculty of Social Science, Political Science)
Change in value from $750 to $800 effective May 2001

Andrew Grant Scholarship, No. 4 (Faculty of Social Science, Political Science)
Change in value from $750 to $800 effective May 2001

Walter J. Koenig Scholarships (2) (Faculty of Social Science, Economics)
Change in value from: 1 at $600 and 1 at $500 
To:  1 at $900 and 1 at $800 effective May 2001

Hon. Edward Blake Scholarship No.1 (Faculty of Social Science, Economics)
Change in value from $175 to $225 effective May 2001

Edward Blake Scholarship No.2 (Faculty of Social Science, Economics)
Change in value from $175 to $225 effective May 2001

W. J. McClelland Award (Faculty of Social Science, Psychology)
Change in value from $550 to $750 effective May 2001

Renaming of one Presidents Entrance Scholarship to be the G. Edward Hall Presidents Entrance
Scholarship
One of the current Presidents Entrance Scholarships is to be renamed in honor of Dr. George Edward
Hall, 4th President & Vice-Chancellor of the University.

From:  Presidents Entrance Scholarship



To:   “Number and value of awards will be determined annually by the Exchange Office and the Faculty
of Arts based on funds available.”
Effective May 2001 for 2001-2002
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